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OC230530  
 
12 July 2023 
 
 

 
 
Tēnā koe
 
 
I refer to your email dated 14 June 2023, requesting the following under the Official Information Act 
1982 (the Act): 
 

“all submissions made by organisations to the public consultation on the Road to Zero 
strategy which was taking feedback in 2019”. 

 
Your request was rescoped on 27 June 2023 to focus on submissions from the following 
organisations: 

• The Motor Trade Association 

• Transporting New Zealand (now known as Ia Ara Aotearoa) 

• National Road Carriers 

• Bus and Coach Association 

• The Trucking Association 
 
One document falls within the scope of your request and is enclosed. This document contains the 
submissions from the Motor Trade Association and the Bus and Coach Association.  
 
Certain information is withheld under the following sections of the Act: 
 

9(2)(a) to protect the privacy of natural persons 
 

With regard to the information that has been withheld under section 9 of the Act, I am satisfied that 
the reasons for withholding the information at this time are not outweighed by public interest 
considerations that would make it desirable to make the information available.  
 
With regard to the other submissions requested, I am refusing your request under the following 
section of the Act: 
 

18(e) that the document alleged to contain the information requested does not 
exist or, despite reasonable efforts to locate it, cannot be found 

 
 
The survey responses collected in 2019 informed the policy development and finalisation of the 
Road to Zero Strategy. The Ministry of Transport published a summary of the submissions 
received. Road to Zero: Summary of Submissions outlines the themes of responses and can be 
found on the Ministry of Transport’s website here: 
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https://www.transport.govt.nz/assets/Uploads/Submission/RSS-Summary-of-Submissions-FINAL-
v2.docx.pdf. 
 
The Ministry no longer holds the majority of the Road to Zero survey responses and supporting 
material. However, we have provided the information we have retained that is within the scope of 
your request. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review of this response by the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The relevant details can be found on the Ombudsman’s 
website www.ombudsman.parliament.nz  
 
The Ministry publishes our Official Information Act responses and the information contained in our 
reply to you may be published on the Ministry website. Before publishing we will remove any 
personal or identifiable information. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Helen White 
Manager, Mobility and Safety 
 




























